Hart County Board of Health

Regular Meeting

May 12, 2011

1:00 pm

Hart County DFC Conference Room

Members present:Clyde McDowell, Jerry Bell, Dan Reyen, Dr. Anthony Lau, Paul Abernathy, David Little

Members not present: Thelma Estrich

District Staff:Dr. David Westfall, Dr. Edie Parsons, Cail Collins, Karen Palmer  

Health Department Staff: Rhonda Dyar, David Leard

The regular meeting of the Hart County Board of Health was held on May 12, 2011 in the conference room of the Hart County DFCS office. The meeting was called to order at 1:05 by Chairman Clyde McDowell.

Approval of minutes for February 10, 2011:

Motion by Dan Reyen

Second by David Little

Motion carried all in favor

Old Business:

New Business:

Environmental Health

David Leard asked for approval to have a public hearing regarding requiring a permit to be obtained before drilling for a well. The permit will only state where they can’t put a well. 

Motion by Dan Reyen

Second by Paul Abernathy

All in favor

Nursing

Rhonda Dyar gave comparison from 2010 & 2011 (See attached) 
Julie Suttles, Office Manager resigned on 04/29/2011. Went back to DFCS accounting office. Interviewing 8 applicants.

2 State Audits coming up. One for Child Health 05/24/2011 and Family Planning Title X on 06/09/2011. Rhonda explained Title X program to members.

Dr. Westfall read letter from Carole Jakeway, Chief Nurse & Dr. Brenda Fitzgerald, State Health Director, thanking Public Health Nurses.

Dr. Westfall acknowledged National Nurses Week and thanked Rhonda & Karen for their service to Public Health. 

Environmental Report: David Leard

See attached.

Comments from Health Director and Financial Report:

Dr Westfall reviewed narrative from March 31, 2011. (See attached) Reviewed Revenue and Expense Report.  Reviewed budget for 2012.

2012 Working Budget - Dr. Westfall went over 2012 budget and discussed budget cuts and discussed handouts. (See attached)  He asked that the Board approve the current working budget, recognizing that the State has not yet finalized their budget. 

Motion by Dan Reyen

Second by David Little 

All in favor

Dan Reyen made a motion that the Health Department ask the County to increase the County’s contribution by the amount necessary for the projected 2012 budget to break even. Seconded by David Little. All in favor. 

Question was asked if the Board of Health has ever gone to the City Council to ask for money. Dr. Westfall explained that by Law the County is required to support the Board of Health, but the City is not. However, there is nothing that prohibits the Board from seeking funds from the City. 

Dr. Westfall introduced the Public Health 101 presentation entitled “What is Public Health”. 

Next Board of Health Meeting August 11, 2011.

With there being no other business to discuss, Chariman McDowell made a motion to adjourn. Dan Reyn seconded the motion. All in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 2:10 pm.

______________________________________

Clyde McDowell, Chairman

_____________________________________

David Little, Secretary

